
 
 
 

SATURDAY, MAY 2, 2020 
 ---- Rose Cuomo 
 ---- George & Georgene Wyker 
 ---- Joseph “Marty” O’Dowd 
            

 

SUNDAY, MAY 3, 2020 
 ---- Angelo DeTorrice 
 ---- Angelo DeTorrice, Jr. 
 ---- Maryann Fradella 
            

 

MONDAY, MAY 4, 2020    
 ---- Georgene Wyker  

 
 

TUESDAY, MAY 5, 2020         
 ---- Robert Lederer 
            

 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 6, 2020 
 ---- George Wyker III (9th Ann) 
            

 

THURSDAY, MAY 7, 2020 
 ---- Rose Girgenti 
            

 

FRIDAY, MAY 8, 2020 
 ---- OLM Parishioners 
            

 

SATURDAY, MAY 9, 2020 
 ---- Eleanor & Jerry Ormsby 
 ---- David Weir 
            

 

SUNDAY, MAY 10, 2020 
 ---- Anne Nausid (Living) 
 ---- Vilma Ianni 
 ---- Theresa DeTorrice 
 ---- George & Lenore McKenzie 
 ---- Patrick Morgan (12th Ann) 
 ---- Rose Marie Spina 
  
 
SANCTUARY LAMP 
 In memory of Dn. Pat VanOrman 

SUNDAY OFFERING 
 

April 25-26, 2020            $5,926.00        Easter          $1,665.00        
Palm Sun.                         $     85.00        Holy Land    $      55.00 
Lord’s Supper                  $     40.00        Poverty Line$    185.00  
Our Lady’s Cupboard      $  100.00 
 
TOTAL                              $8,056.00 
  
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!! 
Reminder: If you attend Mass at either St. Luke’s or St. Mark’s you can drop your 
Our Lady of the Mountain envelope in the collection basket and it will be credited 
as your donation to Our Lady of the Mountain. 
 
 

FAITH DIRECT 
 

During this time of social distancing,  Our Lady of the Mountain depends 
on online donations to continue our ministry.  
 
We prayerfully invite you to sign up for eGiving from your computer, 

smartphone or tablet and set up a recurring donation or make a one -
time gift.  
 
Sign up today by visiting f aith.direct/NJ568.  
 
Thank you for your continued support of our parish family.  

 
 God Bless You,     
Fr. Marcin 
 

MINISTRIES 
 

 Altar Servers ---------------------- Fr. Javier --------------------------- 876-4395 
 Baptism Preparation ------------ Fr. Marcin ------------------------- 876-4395 
 Children’s Liturgy ---------------- Debi Pinelli ------------------ 908-256-6338 
 Columbiettes --------------------- Joanne Lee ------------------ 908-619-3835 
 Eucharistic Ministers ----------- Cindy Jones ----------------------- 684-0661 
 Evangelization -------------------- Renny Hodgskin ------------------ 876-4395 
 Food Pantry Director ----------- Traci Geraghty -------------------- 876-4003 
 Gift Shop --------------------------- Fran Clary -------------------------- 852-5779 
 Knights of Columbus ------------ John Clary ------------------------- 852-5779 
 Lectors------------------------------ Chris Latran ----------------------- 852-9341 
 Music/Choir Director ----------- Rita Mueller ----------------- 973-862-2095 
 R.C.I.A. ----------------------------- Fr. Marcin ------------------------- 876-4395 
 Rosary Altar Society ------------ Carol Petronella ------------ 732-794-8382 
 Sacristan --------------------------- Linda Richartz -------------------- 876-4395 
 Visiting Ministry ----------------- Deacon Bob Head --------------- 684-8399 
 Weddings -------------------------- Kim Smith ------------------------- 876-4395 

Local Youth Protection /  Safe Environment Coordinator: Kim Smith 
 

THIS WEEK’S EVENTS 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 
 
 
 

      

      

 MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 



 
May 3rd, 2020          4th Sunday of Easter 

 

 
 

 

 
I thank you for your support. It is only through your contributions that we are able to survive and deliver services and carry 

out the important spiritual work within the church and beyond especially now during this pandemic time. 
These are strange times, but we trust that God is with us. We walk together in hope that we will find new ways to stay 

connected, to comfort one another, and to reach out together for Christ's healing of our world and our people. 
The Easter season is still on. Christ is risen! Alleluia! Today in the liturgy of the 

Church we celebrate the 4th Sunday of Easter and World day of Prayer for Vacations. Today 
we pray: The Lord is my shepherd; there is nothing I shall want. 

The Lord is my shepherd; I shall not want. In verdant pastures he gives me repose; 
Beside restful waters he leads me; He refreshes my soul. He guides me in right paths For his 
name’s sake. Even though I walk in the dark valley I fear no evil; for you are at my side with 
your rod and your staff that give me courage. (Ps 23:1-4) 

That is a beautiful way to live, a way that leads to life, peace and true happiness. 
Jesus in the Gospel today tells us that he came precisely so that we may live with that life, 

peace and happiness described in Psalm 23.  
As we listen to these words of Jesus in today’s Gospel they take on added meaning because we are in the Easter season. 

We have celebrated Jesus’ death and resurrection. Jesus had to die to himself to live his new life. Jesus has shown us how to live 
life to the fullest, we must die to ourselves in order to rise to new life. Our secularized world thinks it has the answer to our needs 
but what it offers only leads us into deeper despair. 

Only dying to ourselves as we follow Jesus will lead us to the happiness we seek. Jesus teaches us that the way to 
happiness lies not in filling up each of our wants and needs and desires. The way to happiness lies in a very different choice of life; 
the way to happiness may be found in sacrificing and taking up our cross with Jesus, reproducing the life of Jesus in our own lives. 
And so Jesus says: 

 
I am the gate. Anyone who enters through me will be safe: he will go freely 
in and out and be sure of finding pasture… (John 10:9) 
I have come so that they may have life and have it to the full. (John 10:10) 
 

Pope John Paul encouraged people many times to find life to the full 
by following Jesus as he said words like this, “Do not be afraid to open the 
doors to Christ…” In Palestine the shepherd brought the sheep into the 
sheepfold every night. It was a circular stone wall with an opening or door 

where the sheep entered. Once the sheep were inside for the night the shepherd slept in that opening or door all night. The sheep 
could not get out without stepping over the shepherd’s body which meant they would not get out at all during the night. Jesus is 
the gate, anyone who enters through him will be safe, and will go freely in and out and be sure of finding pasture. Others steal 
and kill and destroy but Jesus is the Good Shepherd. 
As we contemplate Jesus the Good Shepherd today Pope John Paul II declared the fourth Sunday of Easter a Day of Prayer for 

Vocations. We pray that many may listen to the voice of Jesus as he calls, that they may enter the sheepfold through him and be 

safe and have life and live it to the fullest.
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
MAY – SPECIAL MONTH – DEDICATED 

TO THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The month of May is the “month which the piety of the 
faithful has especially dedicated to Our Blessed Lady,” 
and it is the occasion for a “moving tribute of faith and 
love which Catholics in every part of the world [pay] to 
the Queen of Heaven. During this month Christians, 
both in church and in the privacy of the home, offer up 
to Mary from their hearts an especially fervent and 
loving homage of prayer and veneration. In this month, 
too, the benefits of God's mercy come down to us from 
her throne in greater abundance” (Paul VI: Encyclical on 
the Month of May, no. 1). 

 

FROM VATICAN 
Letter of His Holiness Pope Francis to the Faithful for the 
Month of May 2020 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
          The month of May is approaching, a time when the 
People of God express with particular intensity their 
love and devotion for the Blessed Virgin Mary.  It is 
traditional in this month to pray the Rosary at home 
within the family.  The restrictions of the pandemic 
have made us come to appreciate all the more this 
“family” aspect, also from a spiritual point of view. 

FOR THIS REASON, I WANT TO ENCOURAGE 
EVERYONE TO REDISCOVER THE BEAUTY OF PRAYING 
THE ROSARY AT HOME IN THE MONTH OF MAY.  This 
can be done either as a group or individually; you can 
decide according to your own situations, making the 
most of both opportunities.  The key to doing this is 
always simplicity, and it is easy also on the internet to 
find good models of prayers to follow. 
          I am also providing two prayers to Our Lady that 
you can recite at the end of the Rosary, and that  
I myself will pray in the month of May, in spiritual union 
with all of you.  I include them with this letter so that 
they are available to everyone. 
          Dear brothers and sisters, contemplating the face 
of Christ with the heart of Mary our Mother will make 
us even more united as a spiritual family and will help 
us overcome this time of trial.  I keep all of you in my 
prayers, especially those suffering most greatly, and I 
ask you, please, to pray for me.  I thank you, and with 
great affection I send you my blessing. 
Rome, Saint John Lateran, 25 April 2020 
Feast of Saint Mark the Evangelist 
 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS 
Dear friends, on this day in particular, but also in the ordinary pastoral 
life of our communities, I ask the Church to continue to promote 
vocations. May she touch the hearts of the faithful and enable each 
of them to discover with gratitude God’s call in their lives, to find 
courage to say “yes” to God, to overcome all weariness through faith 
in Christ, and to make of their lives a song of praise for God, for their 
brothers and sisters, and for the whole world. May the Virgin Mary 
accompany us and intercede for us. 
--Pope Francis, World Day of Prayer for Vocations, 2020. 

God our Father, You made each of us to use our gifts 
in the Body of Christ. We ask that You inspire young 

people whom You call to the priesthood and 
consecrated life to courageously follow Your will. 

Send workers into Your great harvest so that the 
Gospel is preached, the poor are served with love, the 

suffering are comforted, and Your people are strengthened by the 
sacraments We ask this through Christ our Lord, Amen 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
I have adopted a new and improved way of communicating that will 
make it much simpler for you to get the information you want from 
us! It’s powered by a service called Flocknote. Like sending a "note" 
to your "flock". Flocknote. This is all totally free for you to use, you 
don’t even have to download anything or create a password in order 
to participate. You just take a couple minutes to sign up and it lets 
you receive email or text messages from the groups and ministries 
that you choose. It even allows you to reply directly back to those 
messages so we can get feedback and hear from you in an efficient 
manner. 
Your info is kept totally private and, again, it lets you choose precisely 
which groups and ministries you want to get email and text messages 
from here at OLM Church. 
To register simply text OLM1969 to 84576. Or you may go to our 
website and there you will find other ways to register for this 
important communication tool.  
 

 



 
HOLY MASS (MONDAY TO THURSDAY) 
--- 10:30AM  
SUNDAY, VIGIL MASS (SATURDAY) --- 
6:00PM 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION --- 
NEXT SATURDAY (MAY 9) I WILL BE ON 
THE PARKING LOT (BETWEEN CHURCH 
AND PARISH OFFICE) FROM 11AM TO 
12NOON. If anyone would like to come 
and receive Sacrament of 
Reconciliation please come. You do 
not have to leave your car and I will 
wear mask so we can do it keeping 
social distancing and make sure that 
everyone is safe.  
  

 
.PRAY DAILY. 

.PRAYER OF POPE FRANCIS FOR PROTECTION 
AND HELP. 

O Mary, you always shine on our path as a sign of 
salvation and of   hope. We entrust ourselves to you, 
Health of the Sick, who at the cross took part in 
Jesus’ pain, keeping your faith firm. You…know what 
we need, and we are sure you will provide so that, 
as in Cana of Galilee, we may return to joy and to 
feasting after this time of trial. Help us, Mother of 
Divine Love, to conform to the will of the Father and 
to do as we are told by Jesus, who has taken upon 
himself our sufferings and carried our sorrows to 
lead us, through the cross, to the joy of the 
resurrection. Amen. 
Under your protection, we seek refuge, Holy 
Mother of God. Do not disdain the entreaties of 
those of us who are in trial, but deliver us from every 
danger, O glorious and blessed Virgin. 
 
BISHOP IS ASKING US TO PRAY A ROSARY DAILY 

TO MARY OUR MOTHER 

 
 

From Fr. Javier 
Due to the current situation of the world, Fr. Javier will not be 
able to return to us until this situation is rectified. His country 
is shut down until approximately May 11th as of now. 

 
BACKPACK PROGRAM 

WE ARE STILL TRYING TO HONOR OUR OBLIGATION TO THIS 
DIOCESE PROGRAM. As part of our Lenten journey, we seek 
to feed the hungry. OLM is once again preparing meal 
packages for the preschool children in the Paterson Diocese 
preschool El Mundo del Nino. A weekend's worth of meals is put 
into a gallon size zip lock bag and placed in the child's backpack 
on Friday afternoon, ensuring the child will have food for the 
weekend.  We also include what we call a 'family meal'.  A 
container will be in the gathering space for your donations.  The 
following is a list of needed items: 1 pound bag rice or beans, 
microwavable meals ("Chef Boyardee", "Easy Mac"), canned 
chicken and tuna, juice boxes, snack items (cheese & crackers, 
raisins, granola/cereal bars).  If you would like to make a 
monetary donation, please place your donation in an envelope 
and mark it "Backpack Program" and put it in the church drop 
box. We will use the donation to purchase items in need.  For 
any questions, please contact Dolores Reagle at 908-876-5024 or 
ministrytoyouth@comcast.net. 

 
 

Grade K – 10 ALL CLASSES CANCELLED UNTIL 
FURTHER NOTICE 

 
High School Youth Group 

 Grades 9 to 12 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:ministrytoyouth@comcast.net.


 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Are you looking for an exciting opportunity to 
share your faith with our young parishioners and 
neighbors?  
VBS will be held July 27th - 31st.  
If you could not attend the planning meeting and 
would like to be involved in our VBS, please 
contact Dolores Reagle, youth group coordinator, 
at ministrytoyouth@comcast.net or 908-876-5024. 

 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK 
Please remember to pray for the sick of our 
parish community who have requested our 
prayers: Baby Aiden, Baby Avery, Anthony 

Arbolino, Arianna Anello, Vic Berzanski, Addison Bigos, 
Christine Bird, Alex Birdsall, Julien Bonifacio, Noah Bonita, 
Patrick & Sharon Bower, Karen Boyd, Christine Branch, 
Toni Brenner, Christina Brithtly, Kim Brown, Nancy 
Buchman, Tim Burns, Josephine Canova, Patricia Carroll, 
Joseph Caruso, Ron Caruso, James Castagna, Jeff 
Cheripka, Robert Cheripka, David Chung, Eric Clemente, 
Robert Curtis, Sr., Randy Clymer, William Corchado, Chris 
Cornell, Gary Davila, Phyllis DeFranco, Christopher 
Delplato, Michelle Demarest, Mike Depew, Vito Dellibovi, 
Dennis Doner, Sue Elahie, Glenn Evans, Jayden Feichter, 
Michael Fiume,  Barbara Froetscher, Mary Gallagher, 
Baby Antonia Gallardo, Ann Gentile, Jean Greco, Jerry 
Green, Don Grevera, Mike Grundy, Sr., Anabela Guerra, 
Laurel Jilek, Kristina Kantz,  Michael Kennedy, Martin 
Kester, Carman Kissoczy, Pam Longo, Raymond Lurker, 
Jillian Martin, Nancy Martin, Judy Martino, Aiden Mason, 
Darlene McHugh, Ed Michonski, Jennifer Mollitor, Faith 
Morelli, Nora Ochwat, Johnnie O’Conney, Jim Owens, 
Mary Pace,  Dennis Paradise, Arlene & Chandra Parikh, 
Anita Paterson, Jim & Carolynn Pauze, Stelios & Mary 
Pispitsos, Rita Powell, Deanna Procuito, Clifford Pultz, Art 
Quails,  Joanne Reilly, Dan Salerno, Kathleen Sanders, 
Marge Sanders, Jillian Sayre, Connor Scott, Colinda 
Shernce, Paula Smith, Brian Steli, Bob Taylor, Thomas Tell, 
Jr., April Turkmen, Paula Vacca, Lil Varga, Jean Ward, 
Ronald Warner, Allen Watts, Ryan Wendt, Adrienne 
Werner, Alice Whedon, Betty Windt, Melissa Winters & 
Issac Zujkowski. We are currently praying for the sick 

from the pulpit for one month then adding their names to this list in the 
bulletin. If there is someone’s name listed that has passed away please 
contact the office and let us know. Thank you 

 
 
 
 
 
 

OLM SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS 
Scholarship applications for high school seniors applying for or 
entering an institution of higher learning or recognized trade 
school are available in the Parish Office beginning Monday, May 
4th, 2020. Due to the pandemic we are asking the seniors to 
please call the office and leave your name, address & a phone 
number and we will mail you the application with the 
instructions. 
 
All new applications must be returned to Kim Smith by Friday, 
May 29th, 2020. 
 
Scholarship awards are based on the following criteria: 

�x Student or family of student is a registered parishioner 
for at least one year and contributes by way of our 
envelope system. 

�x Parish service involvement up to 50%. 
�x Financial need up to 25%. 
�x Scholastic achievement up to 25%. 

 
Renewal Applications for our current college students, are also 
available in the office and must be returned no later than June 
19th, 2020.  
Due to the pandemic we are asking renewal students to please 
call the office and leave your name, address & a phone 
number and we will mail you the application with the 
instructions.  
For more information, please call the Parish Office. 

 
2020 LONG VALLEY KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS SCHOLARSHIP  
The 2020 Long Valley Knights of Columbus Scholarship is open to 
any graduating high school senior residing within Washington Town
ship area or otherwise sponsored by a member of the Long Valley 
Knights of Columbus Council #10419. Candidates must be a practicing 
Catholic and be accepted to a two or four-year program at an 
accredited college, university or Trade School for the 2020– 2021 
school year. For any questions, you can have people contact me 
at patgibb@gmail.com. 
Application is available on our website. Click “resources” then go to 
“Knights of Columbus” 
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